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Dear Dr Wilcox,

Thank you for raisinq the issues arisi i igation and inquest into the death of Ms
Falvo. | am responding on behalf of Medical Director for London and -
I You raised two matters o concern:-

i
(1) The A&E departmefts have insufficient cover to ensure that they have on site clinicians
able to secure airways via emergency tracheotomy.

(2) That the training planned and provided to those expected to manage and secure airways
including the use as appropriate of surgical tracheotomy, is reviewed and upgraded such
that those clinicians have both the skills and confidence to perform such procedures in

an emergency situation.

First let me express regret at this sad death and [ share your wish that lessens can be learnt to
reduce the risks of such a tragedy recurring.

of some A&Es.



The Urgent and Emergency Care review, currently being led by_is expected to

lead to the development and designation of Emergency Centres and Major Emergency Centres,
and ensuring that clear standards and robust plans are in place to deal with this and similar
emergencies will be an important component of this development. The first stage report was
published in November 2013 and further information is expected over the summer.

Whilst the circumstances are very unusual, we know that an emergency surgical airway will be
required from time to time (perhaps once every 3-5 years in a typical A&E Department). Training
in this procedure is already given to all those who provide advanced airway interventions in an
emergency. This includes doctors specialising in A&E, anaesthesia and intensive care.
Relevant guidelines are disseminated by the Difficult Airway Society and are widely taught and
followed, with practical training using manikins and animal models (for example sheep larynx),

during "Advanced Life Support" courses.
Because this is a very rarely performed procedure it is approached with trepidation by some.

However, figures from the 4th National Airway Audit Project of the Royal College of
Anaesthetists and Difficult Airway Society, completed in 2011 ,#on
behalf of the Fourth National Audit Project. Royal College of Anaest etists, London, March

2011] indicate that the success rate is generally very good when a surgical approach is used, as
in this case.

Itis clear that Ms Falvo presented more substantial challenges than other patients, with scarring
and obstruction that made intervention much more complex than in is expected in these already
very uncommon occurrences. Nonetheless the review and implementation of increased senior
doctor in A&Es and the National Review of Urgent and Emergency Care will substantially

reduce the risks of this tragedy recurring.

Yours sincerely,

Deputy Regional Medical Director
NHS England (London)

cc. National Clinical Director for acute episodes of care
National Medical Director





